
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
The City of Phoenix Street Transportation Department appreciates the community’s input to 
proposed changes to the section of 52nd Street from Thomas Road to Earll Drive.   

In October 2024, the department sent out certified letters in English and Spanish to residential 
property owners to seek responses by November 5th to the proposed update.  Through these 
outreach efforts and engineering judgment, city staff have reached a final decision. 

 

The project proposed to remove one driving lane in the southbound direction to widen existing 
bike lanes and add buffers to existing bike lanes. Only home property owners of front- or side-
facing homes whose parking would be affected received a certified letter.   

 

The City will not move forward with this proposal. There will be no changes to the driving lanes 
or existing bike lanes between Thomas Road and Earll Drive.  

 
 

 
• The Street Transportation Department will continue to maximize active transportation and 

bicycle infrastructure opportunities throughout the city and keep the community engaged 
and informed. 

• Comments about the proposal can be directed to bike@phoenix.gov. 
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